Coca-Cola re Oxfam’s Behind the Brands ranking of food companies on social & environmental issues

14 April 2015

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Coca-Cola to respond to the following items:

· “How do your favourite foods rank now? Latest Behind the Brands scores revealed”, Oxfam, 31 Mar 2015, http://policy-practice.oxfam.org.uk/blog/2015/03/how-do-your-favourite-foods-rank-now 

· “Unilever takes top spot on Oxfam’s Behind the Brands Scorecard Big food companies improve policies but need implementation”, Oxfam, 31 Mar 2015, https://www.oxfam.org/en/pressroom/pressreleases/2015-03-31/unilever-takes-top-spot-oxfams-behind-brands-scorecard 

· “Walking the Talk: Food and beverage companies slowly start turning policy into practice in Oxfam’s Behind the Brands campaign”, Oxfam, 31 Mar 2015, http://policy-practice.oxfam.org.uk/publications/walking-the-talk-food-and-beverage-companies-slowly-start-turning-policy-into-p-347104
In addition, we also invited the company to provide information on steps they are taking to help vulnerable people in their supply chains adapt to the impacts of climate change. 

Coca-Cola sent us the following response:

The Coca-Cola Company Response: March 2015 Behind the Brands update

The Coca-Cola Company fully recognizes that consumer expectations are high for brands and are tied increasingly to respect for the values and the actions of the company that provides it.  Grounded and framed by the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights, which The Coca-Cola Company endorsed in 2011, we are working to implement practices throughout our supply chain that advance our sustainable agriculture strategy and support our commitment to build more sustainable communities in the 200 countries and territories where we operate. 

We believe in 1) creating economic opportunities for everyone associated with our supply chain, including women and smallholder farmers, 2) helping to protect the land rights of local communities, as well as 3) stewarding water and other natural resources.  To that end, we have made concrete public commitments with demonstrated clear results that we report transparently to our consumers and the public at large on Coca-Cola Journey and in our most recent Sustainability Report.
[This response, along with others is also available on the Behind the Brands website here.]
